
UNAPPROVED 
 

SELECTBOARD BUDGET WORK SESSION MINUTES              December 2, 2021 
 
 
This meeting was called to order by Zeke Goodband at 5:30 pm at the Community Center in 
Dummerston, Vermont.   
 
Members present:  Zeke Goodband, Maria Glabach, Terry Chapman, Rebecca Lotka, David 
Baxendale 
 
Members absent:   
 
Also present:  Laurie Frechette, Charlotte Annis 
 
Charlotte updated the Board regarding ARPA.  The Town does not qualify for lost revenue. 
She is continuing to work on the FEMA reimbursements regarding wages and administrative 
costs. 
 
The Board reviewed a few General Fund budget line items.  The consensus was to increase the 
Zoning Administrators hours to better reflect the actual hours worked.   A new line item will be 
added for Lister Clerical Wages. 
 
The Capital Fund and Highway Structures Fund were also reviewed. 
 
 
There being no other business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 6:40 pm. 
 
 
 
 
__________________________________ 
Approved 
 
__________________________________ 
Zeke Goodband, Chair 
 
______________________________________ 
Terry Chapman, Vice Chair 
 
 
 
Submitted by:  Maria Glabach, Clerk 


